Faculty Assembly Executive Council Minutes
September 25, 2013
ASB-230

900-1015 AM
Present: Jill Weiss (president), Donna Crawley, Tae Kwak, Susan Kurzmann, Jennefer Mazza, Bob Becklen, Ken McMurdy, Jonathan Lipkin, and Murray Sabrin 
Absent: None
Secretary: Dean Chen
1. Approving the minutes (9/18/13)
a. Approved by FAEC: 8 yes, 1 abstention
2. Meeting with ARC (Emma)

a. New CA rep (Judith Peck)
b. WAC will give updates, making sure all majors have writing intensive courses.  The deadline for submitting new syllabi for next academic year is October 15. 
3. Campus Master Plan

a. To put the following resolution statement on the Faculty Assembly agenda today: 
"It is intended that future construction will adhere to this Plan, subject to the ultimate determination of the Board of Trustees, after receiving meaningful input from faculty, staff and students as part of the usual data gathering process. Such data gathering may include studies of cost, future usage, landscape, sustainability, and other campus effects. Heightened consideration will be given to need for classroom space, study space, and faculty research and office space prior to non-academic construction."
b. FAEC members vote to put the resolution statement on the FA Agenda today: 7 yes, 2 abstentions  

4. Meeting with Dick Roberts and Gina Meyer Costa
a. Dick discussed that the HVAC system in A-wing is near completion.
b. Gina discussed about the mold and air-quality issues.  Most cases of mold are actually dirt from constructions.  Mold may be caused by multiple factors, such as water leaks from the roof, but work orders for repairing are in process. 
c. Will also address water leaks in the H-wing offices (water leaks from ceiling whenever there is rain).
d. Air-ventilation and temperature control (as in the A-wing and on the fourth floor Library) will also be looked into.  

e. Public safety: new door-lock functions are installed for classrooms and labs in the A and E-wings.  The G-wing and Adler will be next in the coming semester.  
f. New construction safety: will look into issues such as falling projection screen and equipment which had already caused minor injuries to two faculty members.  
5. IRAC

a. Bonnie Blake of CA may be willing to serve.  FAEC members will follow up on that. 
6. Data on administrative hiring: Ken and FAEC members discussed about the data (received from the Provost office).  
7. Prep for meeting with George
a. FAEC meeting with George on 10/4/13 about administrative hiring.  

8. Updates on other meetings with FAEC:
a. Meeting with Lewis, Maria, and Chris (New Finance Committee).  Will get back to FAEC after their meeting with the President and Provost.   

b. Ed Shannon of General Education Planning Task Force II. Will get back to FAEC after their first meeting.  

c. Meeting with Provost Beth

d. Meeting with President Mercer

e. Meeting with the Registrar

9. Prep for FA meeting (9/25/13)
a. Shared governance, budget

b. Upcoming new elections for FA president, FAEC members
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